## COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION

## MINUTES

## AUGUST 16, 2004

THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION WAS A BARBECUE LUNCH HELD AT WEST COBB SENIOR CENTER WITH 57 IN ATTENDANCE.

THE INVOCATION WAS GIVEN BY JOHN LASTER FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG.

GET WELL CARDS WERE SENT TO GLENN DAUGHERTY, PAT HILSCHER, GINNY HUGHES, AND MARION FOWLER. WE WISH THEM ALL A SPEEDY RECOVERY.

PRESIDENT ROSWELL STORY WELCOMED OUR SPECIAL GUESTS AND FIRST TIME ATTENDEES. HE ALSO INFORMED US THAT JOHN DELVES, WITH RISK MANAGEMENT WILL BE OUR MOTIVATIONAL SPEAKER AT OUR SEPTEMBER MEETING. WE WERE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND THIS SPECIAL MEETING.

PRES. STORY ALSO REMINDED US THAT WE NEED TO SIGN UP IF WE WERE INTERESTED IN TAKING THE DRIVERS ED. COURSE. IT WILL BE GIVEN BY JOHN OSBORNE ON SEPTEMBER 14th FROM EIGHT O'CLOCK A.M. UNTIL FOUR O'CLOCK P.M. IT IS A SIX HOUR COURSE AND WILL SAVE ON YOUR AUTOMOBILE INSURANCE.

A BARBECUE LUNCH, CATERED BY WALLACE FOODS WAS ENJOYED BY ALL. IF YOU MISSED THIS PICNIC, YOU MISSED A REAL TREAT. THE LUNCH CONSISTED OF BARBECUE, BRUNSWICK STEW, BREAD, POTATO CHIPS, COLESLAW, BLACKBERRY, PEACH AND APPLE COBBLER, ICED TEA AND COFFEE.

THANKS TO RUBY LOWRY AND MIKE BOLEK FOR THEIR TIME AND EFFORT MAKING THE PICNIC A HUGE SUCCESS.

asside

AFTER LUNCH AND FELLOWSHIP WITH EACH OTHER, WE ADJOURNED AT APPROXIMATELY 1:00 P.M..

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:

DORIS T. CASSIDY - SECRETARY

APPROVED: YES\_\_\_\_NO\_\_\_